



LAZONBY PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

September & October 2021





A local contactor has kindly cleared Harrow Beck and repositioned some of the large stone without any cost to the Parish. So it is hoped that this will help the flow of water and stop the footpath flooding next to the beck.

Before and after photos





Photos: Geoff Wilson.

Broadband News..

Unfortunately, it was reported



at the September 2021 meeting of the Parish Council that due to lack of signing-ups for the B4RN broadband it looks like the project has failed as the deadline was drawing closer. It is such a shame that this project looks to have failed after all of the hard work put into it by volunteers, and sadly this was the only chance the parish had of having such a reliable fast broadband service.

The Egg Packing Housing Development Project...

Lazonby Parish Council are currently waiting for the outcome of the outline planning application for the Egg Packing Housing Development Project that was submitted to Eden District Council Planning Services.



LAZONBY PARISH COUNCIL NOTICE



The Parish Council are now considering requests for financial assistance for 2022/2023.

The Parish Council will consider requests for financial assistance from Parish groups and organisations, and other group and organisations that benefit the Parish, as part of its preparation of the 2022/2023 Budget. These preparations will be made in November/December of this year.

For more information please see the Parish Council website http://www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org/ to download the grant application forms and information; or contact the Clerk on email LazonbyPC@googlemail.com or Tel: 0843 2894416 (calls charged at local rate) for more information.

Completed and signed or electronically signed Grant Application Forms must be returned to the Clerk to the Parish Council no later than Friday 22nd October 2021. Please note that Grant Application Forms returned after the deadline will not be considered.

LAZONBY PARISH COUNCIL

Have you got any spare time to help your local community?

Volunteers are needed to help Parish Councillors tidy up and weed areas in the village

Please come along to Will Pool on Saturday 16th October 2021 at 10.30 am

There will be coffee, cakes and squash served at Will Pool at 12.30 pm for all of the volunteers

Hedge Planting in the Parish...

The Parish Council currently are looking at planting two separate hedgerows in the parish. One of the new hedgerows will be planted along the road from Eden Bridge Car Park to the swimming pool on the car park/picnic side of the road and will comprise of hedging plants donated to the Parish Council by the Woodlands Trust. The other hedge will be a pollinators hedge put in at Will Pool if the Parish Council are

successful in gaining the funding to do so.



The Parish Council continues to work for the community ...



- The Parish Council continues to meet regularly to discuss issues that affect the parish.
- The Parish Council continues to work hard to ensure the Parish is represented at all levels.
- The Parish Council continues to ensure that the latest legislations are complied with.
- The Parish Council continues to be the first point of contact regarding issues and concerns raised by parishioners, giving a voice to the community and working hard to ensure these concerns are dealt with.
- The Parish Council continues to consider and respond to planning applications and appeals on a regular basis.
- Parish Council Members continue to represent the community at virtual external meetings and events, and take part in public consultations on behalf of the parish.
- The Parish Council continues to support local community groups and not for profit organisations that benefit the parish through their annual grant-giving.

Recycling Centre and Fly-tipping ...

Please support the Lazonby recycling centre in order to collect credits which in turn gives the Parish extra funding which can help to benefit the local community. Please can you also be mindful about not cross contaminating the recycling as the parish can lose credits because of it. Also please continue to be vigilant about fly-tipping in the parish and please contact Eden District Council on 01768 817817 if you see anyone fly-tipping with a possible vehicle registration number, or see any fly-tipping that needs clearing.

Contact your Councillors....

Councillor Christine West -

Chair

Tel: 01768 898425

Councillor Tim Wright -

Vice-Chair

Tel: 01768 897104

Councillor John Judson

Tel: 01768 898053

Councillor Gordon Nicolson

Tel: 01768 898387

Councillor Peter Foley -

Tel: 01768 897143

Councillor Phillip Whitehead

Tel: 07989077857

Councillor Angie Miller

Tel: 01768 898149

Councillor Steve Craig

Tel: 07789 631064

Councillor Andrew Miller

Tel: 01768 897140

Date of the Next Meeting...

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th October 2021, in the Village Hall, starting at 7.30 pm. There is following meeting will be Wednesday 3rd November 2021. Please also see the Parish Council notice boards for meeting information & the Agenda which is usually posted up no later than the Friday before the Meeting date, or visit www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org for more information. Copies of the Agenda or the Minutes of the Council are available by Email on request. Please contact the Clerk on 0843 2894416 (Calls at local rate); or Email: Lazonby PC@googlemail.com

Please visit the Parish Council Website for Agendas, Minutes and other information: www.lazonbyparishcouncil.org